COUpar Angus, Ardier & Bendochy Community Council

09 May 2011

Attendance: Ann Campbell, Bob Curran, David Carson, Debbie Hughes Steve Cumming,

Apologies: Michael Gallagher

Minutes: Proposed David Carson, Seconded: Steve Cummings.

Letter Drafted to Stagecoach, Michael and Bob.Curran have done some research, Emergency Services seem

to be neutral/pro the numbering idea put forward by Kate Noble last month

Treasurer: Treasurer appointed Steve Cumming elected unanimously.

Citizen of the Year criteria discussed as below

- 1) Residents Only
- 2) Be involved in 1 or more activities that help and improve aspects of life of people in Community.
- 3) Activity takes a lot of regular activity or creates something of an annual event.
- 4) Resident who volunteers for other things in other areas.
- 5) Resident who proposes, does not inform Nominee.(see Notes)
- 6) Date of Award Mon 19th September or thereabouts. All nomination forms in by the 8th August.

Jill at CART would like a letter of support from CC regarding Paths grant from Leader. Steve has stated that Bendochy would really like to get all footpaths joined up throughout Perthshire.

Received 1 complaint re mild smells from Sewage and logged. ScottishWater requested a meeting with Community Council June 13th June 2011 unanimously agreed. R.Curran, to write letter, and get confirmation from Scottish Water.

Residents Complaints re Brodies Yar., Issues talked over by committee Brodies Yard have problems regarding nuisance, Police have been contacted, the requirements are 3-4 calls, from differing residents to Perth Police Non Emergency Line.03001112222 listen too options. Ask for calls to be logged.

Exactly what are the implications of takeover of the housing by P&K.??

Traffic Calming needs to be pushed forward by P&K all of committee agreed 100% on these actions. Will be re pursued tomorrow Bob Curran to make contact with Jillian (Roads Engineer)

Common Good Fund requires a transparency from P&K regarding the common good fund and would like more efficiency from Council. Michael to carry on and Debbie Hughes will forward email address of expert on this type of issue.

Car Parking situation is still terrible 13 Parking Spaces are missing. We would appreciate P&K input about the reinstatement of 13 missing spaces as promised before work began.

Balhousie Care Home discussed MG to correspond.

Softer Signage on outskirts of Town could be looked at if P&K will authorise a small spend. Meeting Closed 20.56.